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Happy Solemnity of the Epiphany and 
Happy New Year! (Notice, the feast about 
Jesus Christ comes first and then the 

secular holiday.)

Wow! What a busy Christmas week. From snowstorms and 
being sick right before Christmas, to the Christmas litur-
gies, to four funerals in the week following Christmas, to 
the Mary Mother of God Liturgies, to an overdue visit with 
my mother on January 1, I was beat. On Monday January 
2, I slept until 9:00 am (sleeping in for me is about 6:30 
am). Then I took two naps as well during the day. Final-
ly, on Monday evening I felt rested and was feeling the 
best I have been in the past two weeks. I got myself up 
and went for a New Year’s Confession and offered Mass 
at about 8:00 in the evening. My body and my soul were 
crying out for rest.

While the body needs physical rest and good nourish-
ment, the soul also needs rest and nourishment. Jesus 
himself took time away to go off and pray to His Heavenly 
Father. Nourished by the communion with His Father in 
Heaven, He came back to His disciples and public min-
istry refreshed and renewed in mission. After my day of 
rest for both body and soul, I am feeling refreshed and 
renewed for 2023 and the mission of Jesus Christ in our 
parish. I pray all in our parish take some time to rest in 
both body and soul to be ready for whatever God asks of 
us in this New Year.

On another note, if you recall, I put up the preliminary 
ideas/drawings in the back of our churches showing one 
possibility for rectory/office space. I asked for feedback. I 
have received a few comments and would like to remind 
everyone to contact me or any member of our Parish 
Council with comments. The Parish Council will be meet-
ing later this month and preparing our pastoral plan for 
FY 2024. If you have any input, please get it to us soon.

Finally, many thanks for all the prayers, well-wishes, 
cards, food, etc. through my illness and the Christmas 
season. I am deeply grateful for all the support.

Ad Christum per Mariam,
Fr. Theisen

From the Desk of Father Theisen

Welcome to the greater St. Wenceslaus Catholic 
Parish which includes the Church of St. 
Wenceslaus and St. John the Evangelist and 
St. Scholastica. We are so glad you are here. 
Should you be visiting just for today, WELCOME! 
If you are seeking a church home, we would be 
honored to have you consider joining our faith 
community. If you are interested in membership, 
please phone the parish office for assistance and 
registration. If you are over the age of 21, we 
ask that you register. Please feel free to stop by 
the parish office during office hours to register 
or you may do so online. Again, we are happy 
you are here.

At the Church of St. Wenceslaus

We welcome you...

PARISH OFFICE HOURS
Monday – Friday 8:30 am to 3:00 pm

 

Weekend Masses

	 Saturday......................................................... 4:30 pm
	 Sunday.............................................. 8:30 & 10:30 am
Rosary Only
	 Monday..................................................... 7:30 am SW
Weekday Masses w/Rosary at 7:30 am
	 Tuesday - Friday............................................. 8:00 am

If you are homebound or ill, the previous weekend’s Mass 
may be viewed on our website ~ npcatholic.org

SACRAMENTS & OTHER INFORMATION
Anointing of the Sick
Available to those who are seriously ill or suffering from 
a prolonged illness. Call 952-758-3225
Confirmation
Preparation required. Call Britt LaVigne at 952-758-0486
Reconciliation
Friday from 3:00 to 4:00 pm in the church
Saturday 3:30 to 4:00 pm
Baptism
Preparation required. Call 952-758-3225
Marriage
Six months to one year preparation time required.
Call 952-758-3225
Rosary
Monday – Friday 7:30 am in the church.
Fatima Prayer Cell
Thursday in church after 8:00 am Mass
Adoration
Friday 8:30 am to 6 pm in the church.
Early Morning Scripture Study
Wednesday 7:00 to 8:00 am in church basement.
Prayer Chain
Judy: 952-758-2220
BeFrienders
Ann Schoenbauer: 952-758-3456 or
Lois Giesen: 952-758-2138

Padre’s Pen – Merry Christmas &
Thy Will Be Done
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Jan 14/15 2023

Kyle & Craig 
Brezina

Lector

Saturday
St. John
8:15 PM

Sunday
St. Scholastica

8:00 AM

Connie Brezina

Gift Bearer
Family

Sacristan

Eucharistic
Ministers

Weekend Masses
	 Saturday.................. 8:15 pm........ St. John
	 Sunday.................... 8:00 am........ St. Scholastica
	 Sunday.................... 10:00 am...... St. John
Weekday Masses
	 Wednesday.............. 5:30 pm........ St. John

SACRAMENTS & OTHER INFORMATION

Reconciliation
Saturday...................... 7:30 pm........ St. John

Baptism & Confirmation
Preparation required. Call the Parish Office 
at 952-758-3225.

Anointing of the Sick
Call the Parish Office at 952-758-3225.

Marriage
Prep required. Call Fr. Eugene Theisen.

Adoration
First Saturday 7:00 – 8:15 pm at St. John

PARISH OFFICE
215 Main St E, New Prague 56071

952-758-3225

Rev. Eugene Theisen
Pastor
952-758-0469
Eugene.Theisen@npcatholic.org

Hall Rental:
Pamela Sherlock 952-758-0477 or email:
Pamela.Sherlock@npcatholic.org

Prayer Chain WCC:
	 Carol Bauer	 952-457-4057
	 Noreen Giesen	 952-758-2608
	 Marlene Dohmen	 952-492-6879

Important Information

Mass Schedule Volunteers - St. John & St. Scholastica

Sunday
St. John

10:00 AM

Marlene Dohmen Julie Widmer

Lori Wooten Judy Pauly Nancy Webb

Vern & Judy Pauly

Oliver Nytes

COLLECTION INFORMATION

WESTERN CATHOLIC COMMUNITY
NOT AVAILABE AT TIME OF PRINT

Thank you for your support! 

Bulletin E-mail: info@npcatholic.org
Website: http://www.npcatholic.org

PRESENCE
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PRESENCE 
 

Important Information   

 

Weekend Masses 
   Saturday     8:15 pm                        St. John 
   Sunday       8:00 am              St. Scholastica 
   Sunday      10:00 am                       St. John 
Weekday Masses 
   Wednesday   5:30 pm                      St. John 
 

  

SACRAMENTS & OTHER 
INFORMATION 

  

Reconciliation 
Saturday…….7:30 pm                         St. John 
 
Baptism & Confirmation 
Preparation required.  Call the Parish Office at 
952-758-3225. 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
Call the Parish Office at 952-758-3225. 
 
Marriage 
Prep required. Call Fr. Eugene Theisen. 
 
Adoration 
First Saturday 7:00 pm – 8:15 pm at St. John 
 

  

PARISH OFFICE 
952-758-3225 

215 Main St E, New Prague 56071 

  

 
Rev. Eugene Theisen 
Pastor 
952-758-0469 
Eugene.Theisen@npcatholic.org 
 
 

  

Hall Rental: 
Pamela Sherlock 952-758-0477 or  
email: Pamela.Sherlock@npcatholic.org 
 
 
Prayer Chain WCC: 
     Carol Bauer 952-457-4057 
     Noreen Giesen 952-758-2608 
     Marlene Dohmen 952-492-6879 
 

  

Mass Schedule Volunteers - St. John & St. Scholastica    

January 14/15 
2022 

Saturday 
St. John 
8:15 pm 

Sunday 
St. Scholastica 

8:00 am 

Sunday 
St. John 

10:00 am 

COLLECTION INFORMATION 
WESTERN CATHOLIC COMMUNITY 

 
Not available at time of print. 

 
Thank you for your support! 

 

  

Lector Connie Brezina Marlene Dohmen Julie Widmer   

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Lori Wooten Judy Pauly Nancy Webb   

Sacristan ~ Diane Weckman MaryCarol Wolf   

Gift Bearer Family ~ Vern and Judy Pauly ~ 
  

Servers 
Kyle and Craig 

Brezina 
 Oliver Nytes  

  

Bulletin E-mail: info@npcatholic.org Website: http://www.npcatholic.org 
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Sunday, January 22 &
Monday, January 23 

6:30 - 8:30 pm

Presence

Join us as we discover together the powerful
way that God is present to us in the Eucharist.

Scan the QR code
to register 

Western Catholic Community

SUPPORT OUR PATRONS
who make this bulletin possible

by their advertising.
MAIN STREET DENTAL - 952-758-2376

Servers

Diane Weckman MaryCarol Wolf
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**Our Livestreamed Masses & Rosary may be viewed on 
our website, npcatholic.org; on our Facebook Page, New 

Prague Catholic; or on YouTube, search “New Prague 
Area Catholic Community” at YouTube.com. 

One License: 700. A-711205

Children and Teen Grief Support is coming soon. 
Have you experienced the death of a son/daughter, broth-
er/sister, mother/father, or grandparent? If so, you under-
stand grief and the huge changes a loss brings to every 
aspect of your life. Unfortunately, we have many children 
and teens in our community who have also suffered the 
loss of a loved one. We are starting a structured Grief Sup-
port Group for Children and Teens ages 5 to 18. It will 
begin in January 2023. We need YOUR support to make 
this a success. More information, including ways you can 
help, will be coming soon.

Job opening at SWS - Assistant Daycare Worker The 
school is seeking a part-time assistant in our afterschool 
program called Club House. We are looking for an adult 
who is able to work independently and as a team caring 
for children ages 4- 10. Option to work three days per 
week - Tues, Wed, Thurs, or five days per week M-F. Hours: 
2:00-5:00 PM on school days and part days when school 
is not in session. Please contact Kim Doyle, principal, by 
email kim.doyle@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133.

Many thanks from the Le Sueur County Adopt a 
Family and Santa Anonymous Christmas programs. 
Local churches, schools, service organizations, groups, 
families, and individuals stepped up to adopt families or 
donate money for our shoppers. We were able to fulfill 
all the family requests for clothing, toys, and other gifts. 
Your help and support made Christmas much brighter and 
warmer for 243 needy families, 675 children. Christmas 
blessings to all of you! Kathy McNamara - Le Sueur County 
Adopt a Family

Děkuju! Thank-you from Father Skluzacek! Thank-
you to all who gave me cards & gifts for Christmas. I truly 
appreciate your kindness. I’m leaving for the Holy Land 
(with seminarians) right after Christmas, so I won’t be 
able to send thank-yous. Please accept this thank-you to 
all who are so kind to me at Christmas and throughout the 
year. Bůh ti žehnej! God bless you!

Father Theisen and Debbie Gregor are celebrating 
a special Mass for the New Prague Third Degree 
Knights of Columbus in recognition of their sup-
port of our music ministry. Please join us this Sunday, 
January 15 at 8:30 am for Mass followed by hospitality in 
the St. Wenceslaus Church Basement. This event is
hosted by the New Prague Third Degree Council and the 
New Prague Ladies Auxiliary.

K of C Free Throw Contest. The New Prague Knights of 
Columbus will be sponsoring a Council Free Throw Con-
test on Sunday, January 29, 2023, from 1:00 to 2:00
pm. The contest is open to all girls and boys ages nine 
to14. The competition will be held at the St. Wenceslaus 
Parish Activity Center. You may register the day of the 
event; registration will begin at 12:30 pm. If you have any 
questions, please contact Jack Stasney at 952-393-
1043.

Bless the Newly Baptized
Welcome and congratulations Madden John Pe-
terson, son of Dustin & Claire Peterson. We re-
joice with your families on this joyful occasion.

PARISH AND AREA NEWS
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**Our Livestreamed Masses & Rosary may be viewed on our 
website, npcatholic.org; on our Facebook Page, New Prague 
Catholic; or on YouTube, search “New Prague Area Catholic 
Community” at YouTube.com. One License: 700. A-711205 

 

Bless the Newly Baptized Welcome and 
congratulations Madden John Peterson, son of 
Dustin & Claire Peterson. We rejoice with your 
families on this joyful occasion. 
 

 

Children and Teen Grief Support is coming soon. Have 
you experienced the death of a son/daughter, 
brother/sister, mother/father, or grandparent? If so, you 
understand grief and the huge changes a loss brings to 
every aspect of your life. Unfortunately, we have many 
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suffered the loss of a loved one. We are starting a 
structured Grief Support Group for Children and Teens 
ages 5 to 18. It will begin in January 2023. We need 
YOUR support to make this a success. More information, 
including ways you can help, will be coming soon. 
 
Job opening at SWS - Assistant Daycare Worker 
The school is seeking a part-time assistant in our 
afterschool program called Club House. 
We are looking for an adult who is able to work 
independently and as a team caring for children ages 4-
10. Option to work three days per week - Tues, Wed, 
Thurs. or five days per week M-F. Hours: 2:00-5:00 PM 
on school days and part days when school is not in 
session. Please contact Kim Doyle, principal, by email 
kim.doyle@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 
 
Many thanks from the LeSueur County Adopt a Family 
and Santa Anonymous Christmas programs. Local 
churches, schools, service organizations, groups, 
families, and individuals stepped up to adopt families or 
donate money for our shoppers. We were able to fulfill 
all the family requests for clothing, toys, and other gifts. 
Your help and support made Christmas much brighter 
and warmer for 243 needy families, 675 children. 
Christmas blessings to all of you! Kathy McNamara -  
LeSueur County Adopt a Family 
 

Děkuju! Thank-you from Father Skluzacek! Thank-you 
to all who gave me cards & gifts for Christmas. I truly 
appreciate your kindness.  I’m leaving for the Holy Land 
(with seminarians) right after Christmas, so I won’t be 
able to send thank-yous.  Please accept this thank-you to 
all who are so kind to me at Christmas and throughout 
the year. Bůh ti žehnej! God bless you! 
 

Father Theisen and Debbie Gregor are celebrating a 
special Mass for the New Prague Third Degree 
Knights of Columbus in recognition of their support 
of our music ministry. Please join us this Sunday, 
January 15 at 8:30 am for Mass followed by hospitality in 
the St. Wenceslaus Church Basement. This event is 
hosted by the New Prague Third Degree Council and the 
New Prague Ladies Auxiliary. 
 

K of C Free Throw Contest. The New Prague Knights of 
Columbus will be sponsoring a Council Free Throw 
Contest on Sunday, January 29, 2023, from 1:00 to 2:00 
pm. The contest is open to all girls and boys ages nine 
to14. The competition will be held at the St. Wenceslaus 
Parish Activity Center. You may register the day of the 
event; registration will begin at 12:30 pm. If you have 
any questions, please contact Jack Stasney at 952-393-
1043. 

 

COLLECTION INFORMATION ~ 
St. Wenceslaus Site 

 
Not available at time of print 

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

"My husband and I belong to different churches, and 
this has caused tension between us sometimes. We 
found out on our weekend that God is in our marriage no 
matter what and we can work out our differences with 
respect and love. I feel so relieved that this issue doesn’t 
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"My husband and I belong to different churches, 
and this has caused tension between us some-
times. We found out on our weekend that God is in our 
marriage no matter what and we can work out our dif-
ferences with respect and love. I feel so relieved that 
this issue doesn’t pull us apart any longer." - Barbara & 
Peter. The next available Worldwide Marriage Encoun-
ter Weekends are Feb 10-12, 2023, in Buffalo, MN and 
May 5-7, 2023, in Buffalo, MN. Early registration is high-
ly recommended. For more information visit our web-
site at: twincitieswwme.org or contact Brent & Tracy at  
applications@twincitieswwme.org or 612-234-7440.

COLLECTION INFORMATION ~
St. Wenceslaus Site

NOT AVAILABLE AT TIME OF PRINT

Thank you for your generosity! 
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SCHOOL NEWS from SWS
Dear Parishioners, Parents, 
Grandparents, Friends of SWS, 

 Happy New Year! We have many impor-
tant things to accomplish in 2023 at 
St. Wenceslaus Catholic School. 

Goal 1. Our enrollment numbers are key to sustaining 
and growing our school programs. Gaining a few new 
students each year benefits all families and staff mem-
bers. Having our kindergarten and preschool classes 
filled are critical to sustaining our numbers. Enrollment 
time is coming in January and February for families and 
we are hosting several open house/ registration events. 
Please also reach out to your friends, relatives, and 
neighbors. Invite them to consider our school in 2023.

FAITH FORMATION AND
YOUTH MINISTRY

Welcome to Presence - a two-session 
event to help us all discover the pow-
erful way that God Himself is present 
to us in the Holy Eucharist. If you have 
had questions regarding the true presence 
of Christ in the Eucharist, join us for one or 

both nights; you will leave with a better understanding of 
God's great gift to us. The series will include videos and 
discussion, ending the second night with Adoration. We 
will be offering this on January 22-23, from 6:30 – 8:30 
pm. Our location will be determined by the number of par-
ticipants who sign up. Please sign up today using this link:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084ea5aa2ea2f94-presence#/

We were very disappointed in having to postpone 
our Nativity Pageant in December due to a school 
closure. BUT, great news! Our catechists and Stef Tupy 
have agreed to bring it to us on January 11! Everyone is 
invited to attend. It will run from 7:15 - 7:30 pm in the SW 
church. This is brought to you by our Disciples of Christ 
1st and 4th-grade students. Please do not arrive in the 
church prior to 7:10 pm as our actors will be honing their 
skills!

Liturgy of the Word for Children will begin in
February! We are so excited to be able to bring this 
back for our families with children aged four - 4th grade! 
Jenny and Taylor Hanson will be leading this minis-
try for our parish, BUT they can't do it alone. We need 
volunteers to implement their plans. We will need two 
people each Sunday at 8:30 Mass. All volunteers must 
go through a simple process of getting certified as E3 
volunteers, this is accomplished on-line and paid for by 
the parish. E3 certification is good for three years be-
fore renewal. The more volunteers we get the easier it 
is for everyone! Please consider helping this ministry, 
we need volunteers of any age and background. Contact  
laura.schoenecker@npcatholic.org, or 952-758-5131, to 
get more information. Thank you for considering helping 
our young families in this ministry.

Our second-grade students and parents have their 
Reconciliation Retreat on Wednesday, January 11. 
Please meet in the Church basement by 5:55 pm. We will 
begin our station rotations at that time. This is for all stu-
dents preparing to receive their First Reconciliation on 
Saturday, January 14.

Goal 2. School accreditation is a continuous process that 
helps our school focus on improvement. The school sets 
a seven-year improvement plan. During the 6th and 7th 
year of the plan the school does a full comprehensive 
study and sets future goals. The accreditation process 
also requires a review by the accreditation association to 
give an outside view and review to support the school’s 
future plans. Our visit by MNSAA (Minnesota Nonpublic 
School Accrediting Association)will take place in spring 
of 2024. The outcome of these two large endeavours 
will direct our future. We pray for a successful 2023.

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to 
have your child attend our Catholic school, but you 
think you cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. 
Wenceslaus makes sure that every child can enroll in our 
school. We have a variety of payment plans. We offer 
financial assistance to families in need. We encourage 
families to apply for the Aim Higher Scholarship or the 
Schulze Early Learning Scholarship. We work with you. 
We are now accepting registrations for the kindergarten 
class of fall 2023. Tours are available by contacting the 
school office. Email us at info@swsaints.org or call 952-
758-3133 to learn more.

Kim Doyle, Principal

And he said to him, “You shall love the Lord your God
with all your heart and with all your soul and with all
your mind." - Matthew 22:37

4th SUNDAY OF ADVENT Page 2                                                       DECEMBER 18, 2022 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter “Yet, O LORD, you are 
our father; we are the clay and you the potter; we are all 
the work of your hands.” As we begin the waiting of 
advent, let us strive to become the work of his hands by 
attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. The 
next Weekends are Feb 10-12, 2023 in Buffalo, MN and 
May 5-7, 2023 in Buffalo, MN. For more information, call 
Brent & Tracy Chessen at 612-234-7440 or visit them at 
twincitieswwme.org. 
 

Hope House update. We are scheduled once again to 
provide meals for families staying in a Chaska hotel, Jan. 
2-6. We need volunteers to prepare the meals at Holy 
Trinity and deliver them. The Sign-Up Genius is up and 
has been emailed to all on the email list. If you didn't 
receive it or if you wish to be added to the contact list, 
please call, text or email volunteer coordinator, Kathy 
Giesen. 952-465-2799 -or- kgiesen54@gmail.com 
 

FAITH FORMATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY 
Child Safety Lesson for DOC (Disciples of 
Christ) On Wednesday, December 14, Faith 
Formation students in grades 2, 3, and 5 will be 
covering their Child Safety Lesson. On 
Wednesday, January 11, we will offer this 

programming to our children in grades 1 & 4. Home-
school children are to attend these lessons also. These 
lessons are required by the archdiocese for all children in 
our programs. The lessons cover ways children can 
remain safe and recognizing people in their lives who 
can be their safe people. Depending on their age level, it 
will also cover what to do in real-life situations, being 
wise on the internet and social media. Please make every 
effort to have your child here on these nights. We will 
provide a make-up session if necessary, but we are 
required to have 95% compliance. If any parents would 
like to look at the curriculum used, please reach out and 
I can send you a copy. Thank you, in advance, for your 
participation. 
 

Disciples of Christ (Faith formation grades 1-7) 
A reminder that we will not be having class on 
Wednesday, December 28 due to Christmas break. 
Additionally, we will not have class on Wednesday, 
January 4 to take time to honor and appreciate our 
dedicated catechists. Thank you! 
 

It's baaack! Our First and Fourth grade Disciples of 
Christ students are gearing up for the Nativity 
Pageant on Wednesday, December 21. Join us in the 
church basement for refreshments and then up to the 
pageant at 6:55! 

 

SCHOOL NEWS from SWS 
Dear Parishioners, Parents, 
Grandparents, Friends of SWS,  
Blessings to you this Advent season. 
Our School Nativity Manger Scene - Keep 

an eye on our Facebook page for pictures: Facebook @ 
Saint Wenceslaus School "Like" our page and "share" it 
often. Day by day, our students are adding one item at a 
time to create our Nativity Manger Scene. Students in 

each class worked in groups creating (STEM) each figure: 
the people, animals, stable, stars, etc..... 
It is beautiful! 
 

Concert and Christmas Program Dates 
Joins us in the church Tues., Dec. 20 for the school 
Christmas Concert at 1:00 pm and 6:30 pm for K-8 
students. Join us in the church on Wed. Dec. 21 for the 
PreK Christmas program at 10:30 am and the 
Kindergarten Nativity play at 1:00 PM.  Join us in the 
church on Thurs., Dec. 22 for the 3/4 preschool 
Christmas program at 10:30 AM. 
 

Pot-o-Gold Tickets 
Once again, the school is holding a raffle for a grand 
prize of $20,000. Tickets can be purchased in the school 
office.  Tickets cost $100 each. There are only 650 
tickets to be sold. The drawing will take place on June 9. 
You may stop by the school office, or you can call 758-
3133 to purchase a ticket and have the stub sent to you. 
 

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to have 
your child attend our Catholic school, but you think you 
cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. Wenceslaus 
makes sure that every child can enroll in our school. We 
have a variety of payment plans. We offer financial 
assistance to families in need. We encourage families to 
apply for the Aim Higher Scholarship or the Schulze Early 
Learning Scholarship. We work with you. We are now 
accepting registrations for the kindergarten class of fall 
2023. Tours are available by contacting the school office. 
Email us at info@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 to 
learn more. 
 

Be the Light of Jesus this Advent, 
Kim Doyle, Principal 

Holy Spirit, 
renew your wonders in our time, as though in a new Pentecost, 
and grant that this Archdiocese, 
united in prayer around Mary, the Mother of Jesus, 
and guided by St. Peter, 
may spread the Kingdom of the divine Savior, 
a Kingdom of truth, of justice, of love, and of peace. Amen. 
Saint Paul, our great missionary patron, pray for us!

Archdiocesan Evangelization Prayer
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pull us apart any longer." - Barbara & Peter. The next 
available Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends are 
Feb 10-12, 2023, in Buffalo, MN and May 5-7, 2023, in 
Buffalo, MN. Early registration is highly recommended. 
For more information visit our website at: 
twincitieswwme.org or contact Brent & Tracy at 
applications@twincitieswwme.org or 612-234-7440. 
 

FAITH FORMATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY 
Welcome to Presence - a two-session event to 
help us all discover the powerful way that God 
Himself is present to us in the Holy Eucharist. 
If you have had questions regarding the true 

presence of Christ in the Eucharist, join us for one or 
both nights; you will leave with a better understanding of 
God's great gift to us. The series will include videos and 
discussion, ending the second night with Adoration. We 
will be offering this on January 22-23, from 6:30 – 8:30 
pm. Our location will be determined by the number of 
participants who sign up. Please sign up today using this 
link: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f084ea5aa2ea2f94-presence#/ 
 

We were very disappointed in having to postpone our 
Nativity Pageant in December due to a school closure. 
BUT, great news! Our catechists and Stef Tupy have 
agreed to bring it to us on January 11! Everyone is 
invited to attend. It will run from 7:15 - 7:30 pm in the 
SW church. This is brought to you by our Disciples of 
Christ 1st and 4th-grade students. Please do not arrive in 
the church prior to 7:10 pm as our actors will be honing 
their skills! 
 
Liturgy of the Word for Children will begin in 
February! We are so excited to be able to bring this back 
for our families with children aged four - 4th grade! 
Jenny and Taylor Hanson will be leading this ministry for 
our parish, BUT they can't do it alone. We need 
volunteers to implement their plans. We will need two 
people each Sunday at 8:30 Mass. All volunteers must go 
through a simple process of getting certified as E3 
volunteers, this is accomplished on-line and paid for by 
the parish. E3 certification is good for three years before 
renewal. The more volunteers we get the easier it is for 
everyone! Please consider helping this ministry, we need 
volunteers of any age and background. Contact 
laura.schoenecker@npcatholic.org, or 952-758-5131, to 
get more information. Thank you for considering helping 
our young families in this ministry. 
 

Our second-grade students and parents have their 
Reconciliation Retreat on Wednesday, January 11. 
Please meet in the Church basement by 5:55 pm. We will 
begin our station rotations at that time. This is for all 
students preparing to receive their First Reconciliation on 
Saturday, January 14. 
 

SCHOOL NEWS from SWS 
Dear Parishioners, Parents, Grandparents, 
Friends of SWS, Happy New Year! We have 
many important things to accomplish in 

2023 at St. Wenceslaus Catholic School. 
 

Goal 1. Our enrollment numbers are key to sustaining 
and growing our school programs. Gaining a few new 
students each year benefits all families and staff 
members. Having our kindergarten and preschool 
classes filled are critical to sustaining our numbers.  
Enrollment time is coming in January and February for 
families and we are hosting several open house/ 
registration events. Please also reach out to your friends, 
relatives, and neighbors. Invite them to consider our 
school in 2023. 
 

Goal 2. School accreditation is a continuous process that 
helps our school focus on improvement. The school sets 
a seven-year improvement plan. During the 6th and 7th 
year of the plan the school does a full comprehensive 
study and sets future goals. The accreditation process 
also requires a review by the accreditation association to 
give an outside view and review to support the school’s 
future plans. Our visit by MNSAA (Minnesota Nonpublic 
School Accrediting Association)will take place in spring 
of 2024. The outcome of these two large endeavours will 
direct our future. We pray for a successful 2023. 
 

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to have 
your child attend our Catholic school, but you think you 
cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. Wenceslaus 
makes sure that every child can enroll in our school. We 
have a variety of payment plans. We offer financial 
assistance to families in need. We encourage families to 
apply for the Aim Higher Scholarship or the Schulze Early 
Learning Scholarship. We work with you. We are now 
accepting registrations for the kindergarten class of fall 
2023. Tours are available by contacting the school office. 
Email us at info@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 to 
learn more. 
 

Kim Doyle, Principal 
 

And he said to him, “You shall love the Lord your God 
with all your heart and with all your soul and with all 
your mind. - Matthew 22:37 

swsaints.org |         info@swsaints.org  |        (952) 758-3133  |       @SaintWenceslaus |        @swsaints 

227 Main Street  East  New Prague,  Minnesota 56071

 Enter at the preschool door on Columbus Avenue

Faith-based

Ful l  day & half -day

sessions

Ages 3-4  and PreK 4-5

Extended day program

STEM cert i f ied

Meet the teachers
See the Classrooms
Activities provided
Make a craft

Open House! Al l  Are  Welcome!
January 17,  2023

5:30  PM -  7  PM

Register 
for Little Saints

Preschool

Simply send your registration
forms by mail to reserve your

spot for fall 2023. 
See our website for a virtual tour

and registration forms.

Stop by with your  chi ld !
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St. Wenceslaus School
Endowment Funds

EST 1878

About Us
St. Wenceslaus Catholic School is a Christ-
centered family community committed to the
intellectual and spiritual formation of our
students. We provide a high-quality academic
program that builds leadership and self-
confidence while nurturing a loving relationship
with God & encouraging service to others.

An Endowment Fund is a Great
Avenue to help secure long-

term viability of a
Catholic School Education for
Children of our Community. 

St. Wenceslaus School
has a vibrant and growing fund

that does just that – 
For our Children!

Estate Planned
Donations
verification for tax
purposes donation
validity

Over $32,000 to 
 families in need.

Donations
Small donations, Larger
Lump Sum Donations

Memorial
Donations

Distributed

Large & Small

Goal
$500,000
$250,000 to date

Managed by the 
SWS Endowment Board Directors &
The Catholic Community Foundation

Please Consider:

To be used for:

• Yearly Donations
• Large Lump Sum Donation
• Estate Planned Donation
• Memorial Donation

• Tuition - Affordable for all
• Tuition Assistance to families
in need!
All revenue from the fund is
strictly used for tuition
assistance/tuition reduction
for families in need - per
Endowment Board Bylaws.

To donate online: https://swsaints.org/giving/
or

Mail a donation to the school office (227 East Main) Attn: School Endowmen
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LITURGIES & PRIEST'S MASS INTENTIONS
INCLUDES ALL CHURCH LOCATIONS

WEEK OF JANUARY 9 - 15, 2022

STAFF DIRECTORY NEW PRAGUE AREA CATHOLIC COMMUNITY

MEETINGS & EVENTS CALENDAR
Please check with parish office or web-
site calendar for meeting information.

www.npcatholic.org

SCRIPTURE READINGS
WEEK OF JANUARY 9 – 

JANUARY 15, 2022

Rev. Eugene Theisen
Pastor
952-758-0469
Eugene.Theisen@npcatholic.org
Fr. Michael Skluzacek
Sacramental Minister
Ruth Weinandt
Parish Business Administrator
952-758-0466
Ruth.Weinandt@npcatholic.org
MaryCarol Wolf
Pastoral Minister
952-758-0463
MaryCarol.Wolf@npcatholic.org
Pamela Sherlock
Director of Communications & Marketing
COVID-19 Preparedness Plan Administrator
WCC Site Coordinator and Liaison
952-758-0477
Pamela.Sherlock@npcatholic.org
Laura Schoenecker
Faith Formation Director, Pre-K through 
Adult, Safe Environment Coordinator
952-758-5131
Laura.Schoenecker@npcatholic.org
Brittney LaVigne
Youth Minister & Confirmation 
Coordinator
952-758-0486
Brittney.Lavigne@npcatholic.org
Amber Dudley
Adult Ministry
952-758-0464
Amber.Dudley@npcatholic.org
Lynn Sticha
Parish Administrative Assistant
952-758-3225
Lynn.Sticha@npcatholic.org
Kim Doyle
St. Wenceslaus School Principal
Safe Environment Coordinator
952-758-3133
Kim.Doyle@swsaints.org

Sarah Gullickson
Preschool Director
952-758-0480
Sarah.Gullickson@swsaints.org
Debbie Gregor
Director of Liturgical Music at SW
952-758-4207
Debbie.Gregor@npcatholic.org
Katherine Gorr
Director of Liturgical Music at SJ
952-758-3225
Katherine.Gorr@swsaints.org
Brian Rynda
Director of Liturgical Music at SS
Bryanrynda@gmail.com
612-558-0271
Mary Bender
Bookkeeper
952-758-0470
Mary.Bender@npcatholic.org
Opal Friendshuh
Cemetery Administrator
952-758-0474
Opal.Friendshuh@npcatholic.org

PARISH BUSINESS OFFICE
215 Main St E, New Prague, MN 56071
PH 952-758-3225 FAX 952-758-2960

FAITH FORMATION OFFICE
Parish Activity Center  PH 952-758-5131

ST. WENCESLAUS SCHOOL
227 Main St E, New Prague, MN 56071
PH 952-758-3133  FAX 952-758-2958

LITTLE SPIRITS PRESCHOOL
On campus of SWS ~ 1950’s building

PH 952-758-0480
MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT

PH 952-758-2327

*New Permanent time for Saturday Vigil Mass

SAFE ENVIRONMENT
	 Saint Wenceslaus facilitates a 
safe environment for minors and 
vulnerable adults by requiring all 
employees, as well as volunteers, 
who have regular or unsupervised 
interaction with minors or vulner-
able adults, to be Essential 3 qual-
ified (background check, Code of 
Conduct, and Safe Environment 
Training). For more informa-
tion, contact laura.schoenecker@
npcatholic.org
	 If you or someone you know 
has been abused, exploited, or 
harassed by a clergy member, 
religious brother, or sister, lay 
employee or volunteer of a par-
ish or Catholic school, your first 
call should be to law enforce-
ment. You are also encouraged 
to contact the archdiocese's 
Victim Assistance Program at  
651-291- 4475.

Monday, January 9 ~ The Baptism of the Lord
7:30 am................................................................. Rosary SW 
Tuesday, January 10 
8:00 am...................................... William Theisen ✞ - Mass SW 
Wednesday, January 11 
8:00 am........................... Camilla Hartmann ✞ - SWS Mass SW 
5:30 pm................................................ Irene Pyka ✞ - Mass SJ 
Thursday, January 12  
8:00 am...................Living & Deceased Family Members 
...... ………………………….of John Simon Jr. ✞ - Mass SW 
Friday, January 13  
8:00 am..................................Clarence Jirak ✞ - Mass SW 
3:00 pm.......Divine Mercy Chaplet & Confessions - SW 
Saturday, January 14 
3:30 pm……..……….....………….….....Confessions SW 
4:30 pm……………...... Mass for the People - Mass SW 
8:15 pm……………………….... Ronnie Pyka ✞ - Mass SJ 
Sunday, January 15 
8:00 am…..……...... Leonard & Carol Pexa ✞ - Mass SS 
8:30...... New Prague Knights of Columbus - Mass SW 
10:00 am……... ……..……...Francis Weiers ✞ - Mass SJ 
10:30 am….... Caroline & Wilbert Shimota ✞ - Mass SW

Rosary at St. Wenceslaus
MONDAY – FRIDAY at 7:30 am

SATURDAY at 8:00 am

THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD/                                               DECEMBER 25, 2022 & JANUARY 01, 2023  
SOLEMNITY OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY, MOTHER OF GOD  Page 2        

please call, text or email volunteer coordinator, Kathy 
Giesen. 952-465-2799 -or- kgiesen54@gmail.com 

 

FAITH FORMATION AND YOUTH MINISTRY 
Welcome to Presence. We will be offering a two-
session event to help us all discover the powerful 
way that God Himself is present to us in the Holy 
Eucharist, inviting us into an intimate union with 

Him. We will examine the effects of the sacrament and its 
setting in the Mass, explore the scriptural foundation of 
the sacrament, and discover the beauty of Holy 
Communion and the transformative power of the grace 
God offers us in the sacrament. If you have had 
questions regarding the true presence, join us one or 
both nights, you will leave with a better understanding of 
God's great gift to us. The series will include videos and 
discussion, ending the second night with Adoration. We 
will be offering this on January 22-23, from 6:30 – 8:30 
pm. Our location will be determined by the number of 
participants who sign up. Please sign up today using this 
link. Presence! 
 

To our Parish families ~ May you have the gift of faith, 
the blessing of hope, and the peace of His love at 
Christmas and always. May you recognize His many 
blessings throughout the upcoming year. Merry Christmas! 
Your Faith Formation Staff, Laura, Britt, and Amber. 
 

A reminder ~ We will not have class on Wednesday, 
January 4 to honor and appreciate our catechists. These 
special volunteers include: Sarah Tupy, Julianna Knettel, 
Samantha Schoenecker, Jaye Beckius (1st grade); Mary Pat 
Carpentier, Shannon Denzer, Nacoal Dvorak, Tammy 
Thomas, Becky Wolf, Mary Rynda (2nd grade); Lisa Sticha, 
Jodie Gregory, Chloe Jirik (3rd grade); Stacy Moser, Millie 
Moser (4th grade); Krista Christianson, Kristine Prochaska, 
Lisa Wiener, Janelle Sasse (5th grade) Kelly Chadwick, Jen 
Thoreson, Marisa Woitas (6th grade); Callie Witty, Jamie 
Gibson (7th grade); Tom Smyth, Amy Prochaska, Bre Franek, 
Mary Soderlund, Mary Smyth, Sarah Holicky (8th grade); Jen 
Svoboda, Jodi Stanger, Jill McBroom, Sarah Zweber, Angie 
Gjerde (9th grade);  Rachel Robles, Gretchen Vojespka 
(floaters); Kathy McNamara, Jodi Schoenecker, Ashley Miller, 
Ron Schoenecker, Amy Duede, Jake Schoenecker, Ann 
Soderlund, Michelle Redfearn, Colleen Turner (subs). 
 

Please join us in thanking them if you have the 
opportunity! None of this could happen without their 
generous gift of faith and time. They are truly a 
blessing! 
 

 

SCHOOL NEWS from SWS 
Dear Parishioners, Parents, Grandparents, 
Friends of SWS,  

“Behold, the virgin shall conceive and bear 
a son, and they shall call his name Immanuel” (which 
means, God with us). Mt 1:23 Merry Christmas and 
Happy Holidays to everyone. We hope that the next few 
weeks are filled with family and friends who share the 
Hope, Peace, Joy, and Love of the Lord, Jesus Christ. 
 

Pot-o-Gold Tickets 
Once again, the school is holding a raffle for a grand 
prize of $20,000. Tickets can be purchased in the school 

office.  Tickets cost $100 each. There are only 650 
tickets to be sold. The drawing will take place on June 9. 
You may stop by the school office, or you can call 758-
3133 to purchase a ticket and have the stub sent to you. 
 

Catholic School is affordable! If you would love to have 
your child attend our Catholic school, but you think you 
cannot afford the tuition, then read on! St. Wenceslaus 
makes sure that every child can enroll in our school. We 
have a variety of payment plans. We offer financial 
assistance to families in need. We encourage families to 
apply for the Aim Higher Scholarship or the Schulze Early 
Learning Scholarship. We work with you. We are now 
accepting registrations for the kindergarten class of fall 
2023. Tours are available by contacting the school office. 
Email us at info@swsaints.org or call 952-758-3133 to 
learn more. 
 

Kim Doyle, Principal 

 

Holy Spirit, 
renew your wonders in our time, as though in a new Pentecost, 
and grant that this Archdiocese, 
united in prayer around Mary, the Mother of Jesus, 
and guided by St. Peter, 
may spread the Kingdom of the divine Savior, 
a Kingdom of truth, of justice, of love, and of peace. Amen. 
Saint Paul, our great missionary patron, pray for us!

Archdiocesan Evangelization Prayer

Monday, January 9:
IS 42:1-4, 6-7 OR ACTS 10:34-38 / MT 3:13-17

Tuesday, January 10:
HEB 2:5-12 / MK 1:21-28

Wednesday, January 11:
HEB 2:14-18 / MK 1:29-39
Thursday, January 12:
HEB 3:7-14 / MK 1:40-45

Friday, January 13:
HEB 4:1-11 / MK 2:1-12
Saturday, January 14:

HEB 4:12-16 / MK 2:13-17
Sunday, January 15:

IS 49:3, 5-6 / 1 COR 1:1-3 / JN 1:29-34



Kneip & Associates 
INSURANCE 

medical dental life 
Daniel Kneip  952-758-3049 

kneip.ins@gmail.com !
Committed to product understanding 

and personal service. 

952-290-3440
www.sullivangroupmn.com

Pat Sullivan
Carol Dietz

Tim Marsolais
Trevor Houn

952-290-3440
www.sullivangroupmn.com

Pat Sullivan
Carol Dietz

Tim Marsolais
Trevor Houn

Marlene Mushitz
CRS, GRI, CDPE

Printed locally by Suel Printing Co., 200 Main Street East, New Prague, MN 56071. For advertising call 952-758-4435.

Dave Skluzacek • 612-986-8443
New Prague, MN

119 E. Main St., New Prague 
952-758-4161

205 10th Ave. NE
New Prague, MN 56071
952-758-5964

www.npclinsurance.com
Competitive Rates for

Farm & Home

1882Since

Serving With Compassion Since 1903
Steve and Mary Frost

Cremation & Funeral Planning
952-758-4949

Jon P. Colling, D.D.S.
Ruth Peterka, D.D.S

newpraguedentist.com

OFFICE HOURS MON-FRI
211 10th Ave. NE   New Prague   952-758-2376

GENERAL
DENTISTRY

             Parkview
Medical Clinic

Daniel R. Berg, MD
Michael P. O’Rourke, MD

Jean Craig, MD
Heather Hamernick, MD

New Patients Welcome
Same Day Appointments Available
Saturday Morning Appointments
www.parkviewclinic.com

952-758-2535

Custom Cabinets
Wencel Kubes

New Prague
952-758-2262

South Suburban Oral Surgeons
Dr. Mark T. Roszkowski
Dr. Richard T. Pihlstrom
115 1st Avenue SE, #110,

New Prague, MN
952-758-2321

NEW PRAGUE MINI STORAGE, INC.
From 5x10 thru 10x40. Climate Controlled. Now Available.

Easy access, 7 days a week, 24 hours a day
www.NewPragueMiniStorage.com

952-758-7819

TUPY
INSURANCE

AGENCY, INC.
For Your Personal or

Business Insurance Needs
We are here to Serve You!

111 East Main Street
New Prague, MN
952-758-2433201 Second Ave. SW, New Prague

1 block S of Main St.

Paul
Kratochvil,

Owner
Convenient - We Deliver!

952-758-3235
Mon-Fri 7-5 TIM or JOHN

952-758-2552
16264 310 St.
New Prague

YOU CALL...
WE HAUL...

Complete
Household Transfer
Licensed • Bonded
Reasonable Rates

1301 1st St. NE
New Prague

612-978-2222

 New Prague, MN
www.odenthallandscaping.com

Phone & Fax: 507-364-5460 Cell: 612-703-4803

Retaining 
Walls,

Patios & 
Much More
For All Your
Landscaping 

Needs

Posters • Banners & MORE!
200 Main St. East, New Prague

952-758-4435
awann@suelprinting.com

DOUG VAYDA
Specialist in the practice of 

Orthodontics
101 Central Ave.

New Prague
952-758-6999

Ambroz
Plumbing, Inc.

Paul Ambroz
New Construction - Remodel - Service

952-758-6265 • Cell 952-292-4413
Lic# 059407-PM

New Prague • 952-395-3100

& Assisted Living

Dr. William F. Vollmar
Dr. Katie Vollmar
Boarding Services

     1003 East Main St.
     New Prague, MN
     952-758-2881

SKLUZACEK
CONSTRUCTION, INC.

Steve Skluzacek,
Owner #0004897

952-758-4158

Michael Traxler
WEALTH MANAGEMENT, LLC

Investments & Retirement Planning

Michael P. Traxler
Financial Advisor
222 Main Street East

New Prague, MN 56071
952-758-8060

1101 1st Street SE, New Prague • 952-758-4491
BANKeasy.com

MEMBER FDIC

Securities & Advisory 
Services offered 

through  
Michael Traxler 

Wealth Management, 
LLC an SEC 

Investment Advisor.

5%
Commission

Full Service
Since 1988

KubesRealty.com

www.lawyersnp.com

commitment to getting results.

Matt Saxe
Chevrolet Buick

909 Enterprise Drive
Belle Plaine, MN 56011

952-873-2234
www.saxechevy.com

www.DynamicMarlene.com

scott@sjsmechanicalinc.com

Scott & 
Jenny 

Smisek

Melissa Kreuser, Agent
Bus: (952) 758-5460

1301 1st St Ne, New Prague

952-758-4588
www.kubesfurnitureflooring.com

Mon-Wed. 9-5, Thur. 9-7,
Fri. 9-5, Sat. 9-3

Stefeni Tupy
      REALTOR® 
 952-486-3082
 Stef@StefTupy.com

Advantage Plus
Each office independently owned and operated.

952-890-1100

New Prague, MN   •   952-758-7098

952.758.5552

New Prague 
Lonsdale

dance@ttpda.com dance@ttpda.com 
TTPDA.comTTPDA.com

Knights of Columbus Council #2023
K.C. Hall in New Prague

Weddings, Receptions, Anniversaries, Card Tournaments, Birthday Parties
Call Tom Busch at 763-381-7916 or K.C. Hall at 952-758-3656

Bingo (License Permit # 01187)
 October-April

Come and have fun!
411 - 4th Ave. SW

3rd Degree
2nd Thursday, 7 pm

Grand Knight Jim Wagner
612-940-0834

4th Degree
3rd Thursday, 7 pm 
Faithful Navigator

Lyle Malecha • 651-269-3416

Ladies Aux. Meetings
4th Monday, 7 pm

Contact Rosella Kes
952-758-3578

Insurance Agent
Dave Goedtke
507-720-1652

106 Ferry St., Le Sueur, MN
507-665-2238
Fax: 507-665-3789

Hours: Mon.-Fri. 8-5:30;
Thurs. 8-7, Sat. 9-4, Sun. Closed

~ Anytime by appointment ~
Financing Available!

Sleep Center 
Appliances & TV

LE Sueur Minnesota

Hwy 13 
& 21 SW, 

New Prague

Your Local Dealer

3rd Degree
2nd Thursday, 7pm

Grand Knight Tom Busch
763-381-7916

4th Degree
3rd Thursday, 7 pm
Faithful Navigator

David Stepka • 612-328-2944

Ladies Aux. Meetings
4th Monday, 7 pm

Contact Rosella Kes
952-758-3578

Insurance Agent
Christopher Massoglia Sr.
Chris.Massoglia@kofc.org

651-334-1290

Fax: 507-665-3789

FINE JEWELRY 
CUSTOM DESIGN 

REPAIRS

marquardtjewelers.com

119 W. Main  |  New Prague, MN 56071

Lee Marquardt, Owner
(952) 758-2422

Paul Tupy
952-758-4466

Dr. Jeremy Tupy
Dr. Jolene Otremba 

Doctors of Chiropractic
201 East Main Street
952-758-5135

BACK & NECK 
CLINIC of

NEW PRAGUE
Dr. Jeremy Tupy

Dr. Jolene Otremba 
Doctors of Chiropractic
201 East Main Street
952-758-5135

BACK & NECK 
CLINIC of

NEW PRAGUE
SUBSCRIBE TODAY!
THE NEW PRAGUE TIMES

200 Main St. E.
New Prague, MN 56071

952-758-4435
newpraguetimes.com


